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e-mail: ballcity@ubtanet.com
Water District Meeting
June 15, 2021, 5:30 pm
MINUTES
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

· Welcome and Roll Call – Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed all in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance include Board Members Bob Abercrombie, Andrew Ercanbrack, Larry Henley, Jesse Danley, Secretaries Anissa McDonald and Kaelyn Meyers.
· Prayer – Andrew Ercanbrack
· Pledge of Allegiance- was said by all present
2) PUBLIC HEARING– 1500 east water project
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to go out of our regularly scheduled meeting and enter our Public Hearing for the 1500 E. Water Project. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.



Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead




Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley




Andrew Ercanbrack




Jesse Danley

It was stated that the City has a roadway project going south on 1500 E. and will be funded through UDOT funding. The city is going to widen the roadway and add sidewalk along with piping the gulch.
As a Water District we need to replace the water lines going south from the Highway on 1500 East along with tying into the Roosevelt City water line for a secondary source of water into Ballard. We will be going after funding thru CIB for a grant/loan. The secondary water is needed to comply with the state requirements for emergency purposes. Some of the residents that live on the hills will not be serviced with this secondary water source.
With this secondary water source, during drought situations we could help with the strain coming from our local source. If we can get the infrastructure in this year, we could possibly use in emergencies as early as next year. The secondary water source through Roosevelt will cause the water bills to go up in price. Craig Nebeker with CRS stated by satisfying the state requirement this will eliminate fines, but we hope that we don’t have to utilize this secondary source.
3) PUBLIC HEARING- Water Master Plan
Ballard Water Improvement District is also in the process of applying for a CIB grant application for $50,000 to incorporate a new Water Master Plan for the district. The benefit will be to have a resource for planning future water projects. This will show where projects need to be done and to help understand the needs of Ballard Water District and with planning for future growth. It has been 10 years since a study has been done. It was stated that as this plan is created that the feedback from residents will really be appreciated so that other scenarios can be addressed in the plan. There will be other public meetings and other opportunities to hear feedback from our residents.
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to close out of both Public Hearings and go back into our regularly scheduled meeting at 6 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.



Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead




Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley




Andrew Ercanbrack




Jesse Danley

4) WATER CONNECTION – Tyson Duncan
Tyson Duncan was in attendance and questioned whether his approval letter is still valid to have a water hookup for his property at this time. The model was done in February and showed that a hook-up was fine to add. Craig Nebeker stated that the model showed water available, but no fire flow and with drought conditions the water pressure won’t be there. Tyson Duncan stated that he would like to build a home but will not be starting until sometime next year. He would like to hook up the water to utilize the water for stock in the fall. Ben Mower suggested that we hold his letter until fall of this year when he can then get the line in if the water situation is better.  The board will extend the date of the letter out and look at putting in a meter and line this fall. In the fall we can visit with Tri-County if they need a new letter.
5) WATER CONNECTION – Scott Swain
Scott Swain is in attendance and wondering if his approval letter is still valid with the water restrictions. We modeled this and gave the approval letter in April. This hookup was sold in 2007 and was reapproved last year. The concern is because the water is very limited to the area above the tank. Board Member Larry Henley stated that because of our water concerns we shouldn’t approve any new connections at this time. Because this was approved in April, we need to decide what to do. They would like to build a home and the water would be just for construction when started next year. Scott Swain has already paid for his water connection and impact. The board stated that Scott can go ahead and put in his line at this time.
6) WATER RESTRICTIONS – 

Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that the tribe did find a big leak in their system along with other smaller leaks and has repaired the leaks. We are still in a drought, but the tanks are filling better than they have been the last few weeks. Ben Mower stated that we used on average 167,000 gallons a day. This year we were at 240,000 gallons a day. The growth has been at a minimal with new homes only being about 4 with others moving in and out of existing homes. Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that the district would like to open up more opportunities for watering in residents’ yards. He went over a list of conditions that the district would like to send out to the residents regarding these new restrictions.
The governor put out a statement today for the state of Utah to water lawns and landscaping to survive but not to be green.
Conditions will include watering of lawn twice a week. Ben Mower stated that we need to include that if this is abused that the watering restrictions can be increased. We want everyone to be wise.
Craig Nebeker asked if we have data regarding the stream that the tribe is getting their water from. Is there still enough water to survive the summer? The first of April hit the seasonal low. About every 5th year the Tribe needs to kick on their big well and that has happened the last 2 years. The Tribe can tighten our restrictions if it is abused. They are lightening up on their restrictions and so we can do the same at this time. 
Secretary Anissa McDonald stated that Syracuse Utah is giving a few notices with a fine. Ben Mower stated that a fine is how we are going to have to hit the residents who do not want to abide by the restrictions. We would have to have a drought restriction rate that would be applied so that we have enough water for regular usage. Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack is wondering if we could implement this for a yearly thing until water years are better. We would need to have a public hearing for these changes. 

Becky Thacker suggested that we print the usage and the breakdown on the bills or flyer that will be going to the residents. Ben Mower asked if the residents would notice a restriction better if they had to pay twice as much for the water. Al Kettle stated that if we put a fine on the bill, they will pay attention and maybe will cut back. Ben Mower suggested that we double the overage on the bill and that will double the bill.
7) BOARD MEMBER APPOINTMENT – Ronny Rich
A discussion was had regarding the appointment of Ronny Rich to take the place of Bord Member Larry Henley for the remainder of this year. Ronny Rich declared candidacy for the coming election this year. Secretary Kaelyn Meyers will swear in Ronny Rich as a member of the board for the remainder 2021 year.

Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to approve the appointment of Ronny Rich to take the place of Board Member Larry Henley until January 2022. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.



Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead




Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley




Andrew Ercanbrack




Jesse Danley

8) PROPERTY TAX RATE APPROVAL –

The proposed Property Tax rate was discussed. This year’s rate will be .000571 and will stay the same as last year.
Motion was made by Board Member Larry Henley to approve the 2022 tax rate in the amount of .000571. 2nd by Board Member Bob Abercrombie. All in favor.



Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead




Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley




Andrew Ercanbrack




Jesse Danley

9) EMPLOYEE RAISES –
Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that the city approved a cost of living raise for our employees in the amount of 1.5% for the city and 1.5% for Water. Board Member Larry Henley stated that it is a good thing. Board Members Jesse Danley and Andrew Ercanbrack agreed to the raise.
JD/LH Motion was made by Board Member Jesse Danley to approve the 3% raise. 1.5 % for water portion for the employees of Ballard Water District. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.




Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead




Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley




Andrew Ercanbrack




Jesse Danley

10) ENGINEERING UPDATE –
Craig Nebeker stated the district just need to wait for the funding for both projects listed above. Jeffrey Baker stated Drinking water reviews applications for CIB and only has Federal Grants. It might be better to just go with CIB for the 1500 East Water Line Project to see if they would offer a better and timelier package at this time. A better package from drinking water is not very probable. The board feels that just going with CIB would be sufficient. We need to drop the drinking water application.
11) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
· May 18, 2021

Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to approve the Water Board Minutes of May 18, 2021, as written. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.



Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead




Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley




Andrew Ercanbrack




Jesse Danley

12) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES

No follow up at this time.
13) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
14) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Larry Henley to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 7 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Bob Abercrombie. All in favor.



Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead
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Larry Henley
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Jesse Danley
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